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Claims; 

 Breakfast numbers for May of 2018 were 38,755 compared to 41,030 for 2017. We 

served 22 days in 2018 and 19 days in 2017. We have a difference of 2,275 more served 

breakfast in 2017 than 2018. 

 Lunch numbers for May 2018 are 54,470 compared to 46,609 in 2017. We did serve 3 

more days in 2018 compared to 2017. We averaged 2,476 in 2018 and 2,453 in 2017. 

Really close average numbers. 

 Our total reimbursement for May of 2018 is $195,967.64 compared to $177,903.27 in 

2017 

Projects; 

 Moving on with our projects we have awarded the bid for the freezer box at the 

warehouse and have received our bids back for the Minico High freezer and cooler 

boxes. 

 The warehouse cement floor for the freezer box is done and the 2 windows and 1 door 

have been filled in with cement. We are just waiting for the walls and sheets rock to be 

completed and the overhead door installed. The freezer box has been signed off on and 

should be ordered by time you read this. It will take 4 to 5 weeks to get the freezer box 

delivered. 

 We started Migrant School on June 5th, Summer School on June 11th and Lunch in the 

Park on June 11th. The number of kids that we are feeding has been increased from what 

we started with last year. We just hope that the numbers continue to be good. We have 

had a lot of local advertising this year in the newspapers and on the radio. We are 

serving Lunch in the Park at 5 locations, Heyburn Central Park, Paul Larson/McLean Park, 

Paul Housing, Rupert Neptune Park and Rupert Lincoln Park. 

 We will be hiring 2 maybe 3 full time cooks and 1 kitchen manager this summer. We will 

also be hiring probably 4 sub cooks. 

 

Thank you for your time and have a good summer. 

Russ Taylor 


